


42
43
44
45
46
47
48
49
50
51
52
53
54
55
56
57
58
59
60
61
62
63
64
65
66
67
68
69
70
71
72
73
74
75
76
77
78
79
80
81
82
83
84
85
86
87

4. Discussion and Action: Resolution — Salvatore Criscio

Mr. Beaumont stated that Mr. Criscio will be retiring after 32 years of service with the Town of
Wallingford, 15 years with the Electric Division and 17 years with the Department of Public
Works.

Mr. Buccheri stated that Mr. Criscio will be mi: 1. Mr. Criscio is a perfectionist who pursues
flawless work and sets extremely high standards.

Mr. Hendershot stated that he was a good addition when he came over from the Department of
Public Works. This was a loss for the Department of Public Works and a gain for the
Wallingford Electric Division.

Motion to Approve the Resolution of Salvatore Criscio

Made y: Mr. Birney
Seconded by: Mr. Rinebold
Votes: 3 ayes

5. Discussion and Possible Action: Budget Amendment — FY 2022/2023 — Electric
Division — Pensions

Mr. Beaumont referenced the memorandum from Mr. Hendershot dated July 27, 2022 regarding
the Department of Public Utilities employer pension obligations for the Electric Division that
conceptually applies to the Water and Sewer Divisions and a memorandum from Ric Livingston
dated December 28, 2018. Based on the memo from Ric Livingston, the three Divisions of the
Department of Public Utilities began tracking new hires (December 2018 and later) on the cash
balance plan separately and applying the applicable 5% or 5.5% employer pension contribution.

A recent financial audit showed that there was a significant amount of employer pension
contributions remaining in the Town’s budget. At a meeting on April 27, 2022 in the Mayor’s
Conference Room, the Department of Public Utilities was informed that the annual percentage in
the memo should have been applied to all employees, regardless of which pension plan they are a
part of because both the defined benefit pension plan and the cash balance pension plan are
funded from the same pension fund.

Specifically, for FY 21-22 the payroll system was to deduct 24.1% of payroll for all Town
department and utility employees for the employer pension contributions, regardless of whether
e loyeev inthede” d benefit pension plan or in the cash balance pension plan. It is
noted that the employer pension contribution value of 24.1% put forth by the own’s¢  ar

accounts for the blended (weighted) employer pension obligation based on the number of
employees in the defined benefit pension plan, the number of employees in the cash balance
pension plan, and projected work duration and lifespan.
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Mr. Birney questioned, if the 24.1% covers every employee whether they are in the defined
benefit pension plan or in the cash balance pension plan?

Mr. Hendershot stated that is what he understands as a result of the April 27, 2022 meeting.

Mr. Birney stated the amendments that are being proposed only cover the FY 22-23 and the
memo is dated 2018. Shouldn’t this cover FY 21-22 as well?

Mr. Hendershot stated that he had a brief conversation with the Comptroller. The Comptroller
explained that there were sufficient funds in all three Divisions budgets for the FY 21-22 as a
result of vacancies and a slightly lower population of employees in the cash balance plan than
anticipated in FY 22-23. Therefore, there were sufficient funds remaining in the budget to
address the three division’s employer pension contributions.

Mr. Birney questioned, why is the shortfall being allocated amongst these accounts?

Mr. Hendershot stated that in Utility Accounting, labor dollars that are in the various operating
and capital accounts bring all of their appendages with them. When labor is expended on an
Electric Division capital activity, not only is the labor capitalized but the benefits associated with
that labor are capitalized as a cost of the asset. This includes pension and healthcare.

Mr. Amwake stated that for the Water Division, the labor and associated benefits get assigned to
both operating and capital accounts. For the Sewer Division there are only operating accounts as
there are no capital expenditures.

Motion to Approve the Budget Amendment — FY 2022/2023 — Electric Division — Pensions

Made by: Mr. Birney
Seconded by: Mr. Rinebold
Votes: 3 ayes

6. Discussion and Possible Action: Budget Amendment — FY 2022/2023 — Water
Division — Pensions

Motion to Approve the Budget Amendment — FY 2022/2023 — Water Division — Pensions

Made by: Mr. Birney
Seconded by: Mr. Rinebold
Votes: 3 ayes

7. Discussion and Possible Action: Budget Amendment — FY 2022/2023 — Sewer
Division — Pensions






